gilo el

.
Fourth 1ssue 2015 ~ Oct. - Dec.
Next Issue January 2016

o009

Hello again. Hope everyone is ready for an exceptionally wet winter. We cer-
tainly need it. There are a few days we certainly don’t need it and one of them
is November 1st. For the first time ever at our park, and in Simi Valley at all,
we are hosting a Dia de Los Muertos (Day of the Dead) festival. It's going to
be a lot of fun, and should bring a bunch of new people to the park. Dia de
Los Muertos is an ancient Mexican holiday where deceased loved ones are
remembered and celebrated.
It is traditionally a three day
celebration running from October 31st to November
2nd. Families build altars in their homes commemo-
rating lost loved ones, and celebrate their lives. Our
festival will feature live music, dancing, authentic
food, altars and many other activities typically asso-
ciated with the holiday. We will also have traditional
holiday crafts for all kids (young and old) to give a try. You've never seen Strathearn Park like this,
so we hope everyone will join the celebration and come to the festival. It will run from 4-8pm

on November 1st and there are so many things planned, we just hope everyone can squeeze
everything in. If you would like to build an altar, everyone is

Dmda&ﬁM"EnTﬂs invited to participate, email simimuseum@sbcglobal.net for

details. For information about how to build an altar, check out

ﬂ@%- oﬁﬁ&ﬂa{% this web-site: www.art-is-fun.com/dia-de-los-muertos-altar
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New Junior Docent Program for

Strathearn Historical Park & Museum

Announcing a New Junior Docent Program for the

Strathearn Historical Park & Museum!

We are pleased to announce that a new program is
underway to reach out and encourage our young

people in the community to get more involved
with the park by becoming junior docents.

Co-heading the committee are Bruce Matzen (His-
torical Society Volunteer and Docent) and Bobby
James (Historical Society Board Member). Join-

ing these two gentlemen are Georgia Trumble,

Sandi Patterson, Linda Lewis, and Nancy Kidd. At
least two more willing volunteers are being sought

to help reach out to the community.

Contacting the local high schools and Moorpark
College, as well as the library, boy scouts and local
career centers are just a few of the tasks that will

be undertaken.

If you know of anyone who would be a good con-
tact to reach out to, or if you would like to join in

the effort, please feel free to contact:

Bobby James
Bobby.easyloan@gmail.com
818.408.9607

PRESIDENT’S AWARD

The Simi Valley Historical Society President will
recognize one individual quarterly with the “Simi
Valley Historical Society President’s Award™ for
outstanding service and commitment to the Com-
munity, the Historical Society, Strathearn Park, or
local history in general. This award will be given
4 times per year. It will be accompanied with a
cerlificale presentation at a board mecting and spe-
cial recognition at our Annual Dinner. Individuals
can be nominated for the award simply by send-
ing an email to simimuseum{wsbeglobal net with
the subject line President’s Award Nomination; in-
clude who is being nominated and why. The award
can be granted to anyone in the communily regard-
less of any affiliation with the Historical Society.

This quarter, | would like to recognize Barry Stone.
Barry works with Board Member, Richard John-
son, on our mechanical restoration cfforts. Barry
has been a friend and supporter of the Simi Val-
ley Historical Society for many years. He is fully
engaged with our mechanical restoration projects
and is a highly supportive member of Richard’s
Team. He has dedicated hundreds of volunteer
hours at the park working on projects. bringing
with him a wealth of knowledge and experience.
When Richard is away, Barry takes the lead
and drives the projects and efforts of the group.
Thank you Barry, for your tireless commitment
to the Historical Socicty and the important and
challenging projects that you have helped ensure
were successful. 'We couldn’t do it without you!

Joe wWadle-

President, Simi Valley Historical Society




n HISTORY POLICE

In this exciting instaliment of HISTORY POLICE we will revisit the Spanish land grant era in
Simi Valley. This is a timely topic as we celebrate the 220th anniversary of when Santiago
de la Cruz Pico received permission lo occupy San José de Nuestra Sefiora de Altagracia y
Simi, as it was known. Here are just a few facts about El Rancho Simi:

The Simi Adobe in the [ 940s
*The spelling of Simi in the mission records from the time of the land grants places the emphasis on the second syl-
lable of Simi, indicating that the proper way te pronounce Simi sounds more like "suh-MEE" rather than "SEE-me.”

«In 1795 the Simi area was explored as a possible mission site between Ventura and San Gabriel. The logical place
to build a mission between San Gabriel and Ventura (if you look at a map) would have been Simi Valley. However, a
scouling expedition in 1795 didn't like the grass or the water supply here, so they built the mission in San Fernando
insiead.

*In 1795, Santiago de la Cruz Pico, a soldier in the Spanish expedition of De Anza in 1773, received permission to
occupy El Rancho Simi by Spanish Governor Diego de Borica. He founded “Simi Valley” by building a house here in
about 1785-1800. He could not own it because it belonged to the king of Spain. This was the first land grant in Ventu-
ra/Santa Barbara County, which was all one county at that time. This land grant, approximately 113,000 acres in size,
was one of the largest ever made. Earlier sources indicated that the land grant was initially given to three of Santiago
Pico’s sons, or even to José de la Guerra, but it was indeed first given to Santiago Pico, who is the grandfather of Pio
Pico, last Mexican Governor before California's independence from Mexico.

=The first known Spanish structure built on El Rancho Simi was likely ‘Casa Vieja," c1735, it was located near the
confluence of Tapo Creek with Arroyo Simi, this is near Royal and Erminger now. Next, the Simi Adobe (at Stratheamn
Park, ¢1810) was built, followed by the Tapo Adobe built between 1820-1830. The portion of the Simi Adobe still at-
tached to the Strathearn house is lhe only Spanish structure from that era still in existence, and
the oldest structure in Simi Valley.

+In 1821 El Rancho Simi was re-granted to Patricio, Francisco Javier and Miguel Pico, sons
of Santiago Pico, who had died in 1815. In 1831 or 1832 the Pico family sold El Rancho Simi
to José de la Guerra. José de la Guerra likely never lived in Simi personally. It was probably
his sons who lived and planted here. It has been speculated that the de la Guerras didn't like
the location of the Pico adobe, so they built another adobe in Tapo Canyon. It may also be
the case the Tapo Adobe was buill beflore the de la Guerras acquired the property. There are
vague references which seem fa indicate a succession of residences there.

T racins.of Tepa Adoiie In the 19 « Grape vines were planted at the Tapo Adobe by the de la Guerras, and by the 1850s

the wine and brandy, which was made on the rancho, were famous throughout Southern California.

+ California was hard to get to frorm Mexico, due to adverse winds at sea and extensive deserts blocking the land
routes. For this reason, It was very sparsely populated--according o one historian, not more than 7,000 non-natives
lived here as late as 1846!

+ S0 the towns were small and the ranchos few and far between. People had to help each other out--if your horse
was worn out while crossing a huge rancho, it was considered polite to take whalever horse you could find, leaving
your own horse in return!

* The same went for food—-if you were hungry and saw a cow you were welcome to slaughter t-—-just please leave the
cowhide staked out to dry so the ranchero could sell it later!

- Everyone ate what they could raise; in the absence of any factories, the only thing the rancheros had to trade was
cowhides, which were in great demand in the factories of the East Coast. Because of this, money was rarely used in
California...cowhides, which came to be known as 'California Banknotes,” replaced currency.

+ Luxuries—clothing, household goods, even hardware--were only available from Yankee trading ships. This meant
that nearly everyone lived close to the ocean, so they could trade.

+» Due to the sparse population, there were few chances for the senoritas to find husbands--except on those romantic,




MISTORY POLICE CONTINUED........ THERE'S MORE!
luxury-goods-laden Yankee trading ships! So nearly every Span-
ish or Mexican family had a branch that had intermarried with
someone from the ships, often with an English name.

+ The sparse population had another effect: in early days the set-
tlers had surprisingly little trouble with the Native American tribes,
which were in general peaceful folk—there was plenty of land for
everyone to share, so why fight over it?

« One exception were the tribes around San Diego, who were
unhappy with the setflers, and showed it by burning their mission—
twice! ltis also believed that this same tribe came up and burned
one room of the Pico adobe in Simi Valley, in 1820,

« In 1864 and 1865 the de la Guerras lost some of El Rancha Simi
land due to non-payment of mortgage debt to American investors.
In the mid 1880s, the de la Guerras finally lost the last of their
holdings, the Tapo property, effectively ending the land grant era in
E! Rancho Simi.

Thank you to Bruce Matzen, land grant era enthusiast, for assist-
ing with this very special episode of HISTORY POLICE.

Volunteer Update

We would like to welcome the newest additions to our vol-
unteer docent famuly who have jomed us m 2015! A big
welcome to:

Additionally, we welcome Gary Bippert and Pam Troumbly,
who are helping in the Museum with specal projects! We
thank everyone who has joined in 2015 for therr interest and
readiness to help teach all about Simi Valley History and help-
Ing to preserve our hertage!

Get Involved at Strathearn Histoncal Park and Museum and with
the Simu Valley Historical Society! Are you looking for a volunteer
opportunicy that will allow you to learn about Simi Valley's his-
tory?

Qur next docent training classes will be i January 2016. The
traming covers the Chumash Indian, S5pamsh Ranche, and Pio-
neer periods of S Valley’'s history. All four classes must be
attended for accreditation.

Al Strathearn Historical Park & Museum volunteer hours are flex-
ible, and there are varous activities and programs available to
satisfy a broad spectrum of interests. Come and join a wonderful
group of people who are dedicated to preserving as well as shar-
ing Simu Valley’s history.

[f you are iterested please call Karla at 818-388-3301 or email
her at hubbell42@sbcglobal.net
Ranta Pealibell

Mechawical Eestoration

Being that this is my last report @
for 2015, a quick recap of our
accomplishrents Is In order. First

of all | want to thank all
of our Veolunteers who
help at Stratheamn
Park in many different
capacities, especially
my TEAM of special
people without |
whom we could not |
have completed our |
plannedrefurbishment

projects. This year we completed the John Deere
D Tractor (7 year effort) and Farmall B Tractor
(6 Months). Caterpillar 22 Crawler Tractor is
in refurblshment (est. 2 years) for completion.
Repairs on the 1915 Model T Touring Car are
finlshed except for a replacement battery.

., Exciting Hews:

| | have finally located
| a Metal Lathe that is
being donated to our
warkshop.  This will
dgllow us tw machine
needed parts for
our refurbishment
efforts. A Milling
Machine has been located as a donation for later
this year, and when comblned with the Metal
Lathe we then can handle most of our machining
efforts.

If someone would donate a Gas Welding set-up it
would be a terrific addition to our Workshop, as we
only have an AC-DC Stick Welder. Quite often we
need to heat up various pieces and a Gas Welding
set-up would solve these challenges. Remember
a Donation to Simi Valley Historical Society is Tax
Deductible as we are a Non-Profit organization.

In closing | want to wish everyone a great Fall and
Holiday Season. We meet every Monday moming
at 8:30 AM at the Strathearn Fark Workshop.
Flease stop by for a visit, You do not need to be
a master mechanic just have a desire o volunteer
and help out working on Museum refurbishment
tems,

Cheers,

reichard A. Jolnson
Siml Valley Historical Society
Mechanical Restorations Director




Simi Valley Historical Society & Museum
Located at Strathearn Historical Park & Museum

137 Strathearn Place, Simi Valley, CA 93065
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The Mail Cart is sent quarterly to all current members. The Simi Valley Historical Society & Museum's member-
ship year runs from January 1 through December 31.  If vou want to avoid the busy time around the Holidays,
send in your dues for 2016 now!

The Mail Cart is electronically being sent to all members with an email address on file. If you are receiving
a ‘paper copy’ of the Mail Cart and would like to receive it via email (there are extra articles in the electronic
version!) please send us your email address. Any changes to your email address should be included to con-
tinue receiving the clectronic Mail Cart! If you do not have an email address, or have requested a printed copy
of the Mail Cart, the postal service will continue to deliver your copy. Questions regarding your membership?

Call Caryl Barefoot at 527-2769 or email at carylretired2@sbcglobal.net mbm-ship
Name
Address
Please select desired membership.
Phone Email - Make checks payable to SYH5EM
Credit/Debit Card:  MC VISA Discover Card Individual $15.00
Family 525.00
# Exp Business/Sustaining  $100.00
Signature O Ppatron 5500.00
Benefactor 51,000.00

[Payment Mailing Address) PO Box 940461, Simi Valley, CA 93094-0461

Simi Valley Historical Society & Museum
P.O. Box 940461
Simi Valley, CA 93094-0461
www.simihistory.com
www.facebook.com/Strathearnpark




